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President’s Foreword Rhagair y Llywydd

Once again the Centre has endeavoured to provide for Wales a window on the
world’s major events. The Brandt Report, of which over 117,000 copies havp been
sold in the United Kingdom alone, was the theme of six Conferences in different
parts of Wales. Our Anniversary Meeting dealt with Nuclear Weapons in Europe,
whilst both these issues have been discussed in the two most recent Special Papers
of the Welsh Centre.

Links continue to grow with international organisations, exemplified by the
Conference on Human Rights in conjunction with the Council of Europe and the
contract with UNESCO.

Unfortunately, it is difficult to say that the world is a better place thanitwas a year
ago. The recession and the resultant world unemployment, the spiralling cost of
armaments, the increasing gap between poor and rich, conflictin the Middle East, in
Afghanistan and other world flashpoints - all this makes it even more essential that
the Centre should be properly equipped in an interdependent world to help to
maintain Wales's traditional concern for international peace and understanding.

May | once again express my personal thanks for the continued backing of
members of the Standing Conference, including local authorities, whose support
has been outstanding; also to my fellow officers, members of the Centre's
committees, the secretarial staff and all those other supporters who have made such
valued contributions to our work, and to the Catherine and Lady Grace James
Foundation for kindly enabling us to refurnish the Temple.

Unwaith eto mae'r Ganolfan wedi ceisio darparu ffenestr i Gymru o brif
ddigwyddiadau'r byd. Adroddiad Brandt, y mae dros 117,000 o gopiau ohono wedi
eu gwerthu yn y Deyrnas Gyfunol yn unig, oedd thema chwe Chynhadledd mewn
gwahanol rannau o Gymru. Yr oedd ein Cyfarfod Pen-blwydd yn delio ag Arfau
Niwclear yn Ewrop, a thrafodwyd y ddau bwnc hwn yn nau Bapur Arbennig
diweddaraf y Ganolfan Gymreig.

Parhau i gynyddu mae cysylltiadau a chyrff rhyngwladol, fel y dangoswyd gan y
Gynhadledd ar lawnderau Dynol ar y cyd a Chyngor Ewrop a'r contract gydag
UNESCO.

Yn anffodus, mae’'n anodd dweud bod y byd yn well byd nag ydoedd flwyddyn yn
6l. Mae'r dirwasgiad a'r diweithdra ledled y byd o'r herwydd, costau cynyddol arfau,
y bwich sy'n tyfu rhwng y tlawd a'r cyfoethog, gwrthdaro yn y Dwyrain Canol, yn
Afghanistan a mannau eraill yny byd - mae hyn i gyd yn ei gwneud yn fwy hanfodol y
dylai'r Ganolfan gael yr adnoddau iawn mewn byd cyd-ddibynnol i helpu cynnal
gofal traddodiadol Cymru dros heddwch a dealltwriaeth ryngwladol.

Hoffwn unwaith eto fynegi fy niolch personol am gefnogaeth barhaus aelodau o'r
Gynhadloedd Sefydlog, gan gynnwys awdurdodau lleol, y bu eu cymorth mor
eithriadol; hefyd i'm cyd-swyddogion, aelodau o bwyllgorau'r Ganolfan,y staff
ysgrifenyddol a'r holl gefnogwyr eraill hynny sydd wedi cyfrannu mewn ffordd mor
werthfawr at ein gwaith, ac i Ymddiriedolaeth Catherine a'r Fonesig Grace James
am fod mor garedig &'n cynorthwyo i ail-ddodrefnu'r Deml.



Message from the Director of the International Labouyr Office

for Great Britain and Northern Ireland

The Third Development Decade of the United Nations has opened in a sombre

nternational trade and international finance

; North and South and the need to find the
massive resources that are needed merely to contain, let alone reduce, the rising

tide of abject poverty which at present afflicts more than 700 million people. Itis a
programme for survival which is being sought: ““Jobs for the next generation - a
decent standard of living (in the industrialised countries) will depend to a higher
degree than we have imagined on the development of the Third World".

The vital task of the nations of the world is to work together to free mankind from
hunger and distress, dependence and oppression. These aims cannot be achieved
in a single generation - and certainly they cannot be achieved without a strong public
awareness of the issues involved since in the long run they will involve sacrifices of
one degree or another on the part of the richer countries.

The Welsh Centre for International Affairs fulfils a unique and essential role in
creating this public debate and mobilising enlightened public support.

George Foggon
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The Seventh Anniversary

The guest speaker at the Seventh Anniversary Meeting which took place at the
Temple of Peace on the 17 October was Field Marshal Lord Carver, former Chief of
Defence Staff.

Lord Carver’s subject was ““Nuclear Weapons in Europe”. After a wide-ranging
address which related the subject to the security of Europe and to nuclear weapons
world-wide, Lord Carver concluded:

“What | believe we should aim at is a stable military balance, reflecting a stable
political balance, between the Western world and the Soviet bloc. That balance, if it
is to keep us secure, must be at a high enough level to deter nations from going to
war. It must include nuclear weapons; but it need not, and it should not include them
in the ridiculously and dangerously large numbers that it now does. It could be at a
very much lower level. All our efforts should be bent, first, towards establishing a
stable balance at the existing level; then to reducing it, while keeping it stable. If, in
that process we can contribute to its success by giving up our own nuclear weapons,
I would favour that; but, at present, it would not help progress, perhaps indeed hinder
it. Progress will demand infinite patience, clear vision and a degree of dispassionate
acceptance of unpleasant realities that it is rare to find in any body of men and
women, political or other. | hope that this Centre will play its partin helping to achieve
that.

The meeting, which attracted an audience of over 350, was chaired by the
President of the Welsh Centre, Hon. Edward Davies. Civic welcomes were given by
Councillor Phillip Dunleavy, Deputy Lord Mayor of Cardiff and the Chairman of the
South Glamorgan County Council, Mrs. Bella Brown.

[Lord Goronwy-Roberts|

It was with very deep regret that members learned of the death of the President of
the Welsh National Council of the UN Association, Lord Goronwy-Roberts, on July
24.

Lord Goronwy-Roberts had had a long and distinguished political career in
Parliament, serving as Member for Caernarvon for 29 years before being elevated to
the peerage in 1974. He served as Minister of State for Wales, for Education and for
Foreign and Commonwealth Affairs, and as Deputy Leader of the House of Lords.

Lord Goronwy-Roberts will be sadly missed.

Activities

1980

i) International Residential Conference for Students in Industry - Aberystwyth,
September 11-14. (CEWC-Cymru in conjunction with the Development
Corporation for Wales.)

A strong representation of British and EEC students discussed ‘‘Investment,
Productivity and Profit - The European Scene”. Speakers included Mr. D. Keefe, the
Managing Director of Siliconex, Mr. N.C. Davies, the Operations Manager of Ford



Europe, Professor Glyn Davies, UWIST, Dr. John Anthony-Jones, Aberystwyth ang
Mr. N.B. Russell, Sports Council for Wales.

i) Gwynedd Conference - Bangor, October 4 (in conjunction with the Extra-
Mural Dept., University College of North Wales, Bangor.)

The theme was “The World Energy Problem”. The guest speakers were Dr. Davig
Owen MP, who spoke on *“The Energy Problem: British Policy and Options”, and Dr.
P.H. Cross of B.P. Oil Ltd., London, on “The OPEC Dimension”. The Principal of the
Normal College, Dr. J.A. Davies, was the Chairman. Some 60 delegates attended,
representing all walks of life in the county.

iii) Visit of UNICEF Director - Temple of Peace, October 6

The Director of the United Kingdom Committee of the United Nations Children’s
Fund (UNICEF), Mr. Robert Smith, visited the Welsh Centre.

iv) Seventh Anniversary Meeting - Temple of Peace, October 17

The address was given by Field Marshal Lord Carver. (See page 9)

v) United Nations Day - October 24

A bi-lingual leaflet was produced by the Central Office of Information with the Welsh
Centre being the point of contact for people in Wales. It emphasised that *‘Man has
the fundamentat right to freedom, equality and adequate conditions of life, in an
environment of a quality that permits a life of dignity and well-being”.

vi) Seminar on Education for International Understanding - Temple of Peace,
November 14. (CEWC-Cymruin conjunction with the Standing Conference for
Education in International Understanding - SCEIU)

(See page 24)

vii) The European Convention on Human Rights - Temple of Peace, November
17 (In conjunction with the Council of Europe)

Over 100 delegates representing a wide range of interests, including the law, local
authorities, the medical profession, industry, the unions, the health service, the
police, the University and Polytechnic of Wales and a wide range of voluntary
organisations attended the conference.

The speakers included the former Lord Chancellor, Lord Elwyn-Jones, Mr.
Guiseppe Guaneri, Principal Administrator in the Directorate of Human Rights,
Strasbourg, on “The Council of Europe and the European Convention on Human
Rights”, Mr. Herbert Petzold, Deputy Registrar of the European Court of Human
Rights, “The European Commission and Court of Human Rights”, and Dr. Alpha
Connelly, Dept. of Law, University College, Cardiff “The Implementation of the
Convention in the United Kingdom including some recent cases of interest before
the Commission and Court”. The Chairman was Judge David Williams, QC.
The Planning Committee for the Conference has been reconstituted as an ongoing
committee (for legal affairs) of the Centre. Ata gathering of the delegates on Human

Rights pay. December 10, it was agreed that the Committee should consider an
appropriate follow-up to the Conference.

1981

vill) South Glamorgan Conference on the Brandt Report - Temple of Peace,
January 10.

The theme of the Conference was “The Brandt Report and Unemployment”.
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Speakers included Mr. David Jenkins, Research Officer, Wales TUC, Mr. Frederick
Osborne, Director, Cardiff Chamber of Commerce and Industry, and Rev. Douglas
Bale. The Conference was attended by over 50 delegates representing a wide
variety of organisations and institutions in the county.

ix) Mid Glamorgan Conference on the Brandt Report - Pontypridd
February 28.

The theme was ““The Brandt Report and Unemployment” and the guest speakers,
Mr. Claus Benedict, Managing Director, Porth Textiles, and Mr. David Jenkins,
Wales TUC. Some 45 delegates attended from a cross-section of Mid Glamorgan
organisations.

x) UNDRO Visitor - Temple of Peace, March 2 ;

Mr. W. Carter, Assistant Secretary-General of the UN Disaster Relief Organisation
visited the Centre to discuss UNDRO's work.

xi) Gwent Conference on the Brandt Report - Cwmbran, March 14

The theme chosen was Unemployment. The guest speakers were Mr. David
Jenkins and Mr. Frederick Osborne. 25 delegates attended.

xii) Annual Dyfed Conference - Carmarthen, March 27. (In conjunction with the
Dyfed County Council)

Mr. George Foggon, Director of the International Labour Office of Great Britain and
Northern Ireland, spoke on “The Brandt Report and Unemployment”, after an
introduction to the Report by the Director of the Welsh Centre, Mr. W.R. Davies. A
Civic Welcome was given by the Chairman of Dyfed, County Councillor Tom
George, who opened the Conference. Some 50 delegates attended.

xiii) National Residential Sixth Form Conference - Atlantic College, April 10-
14.

(See page 23)

xiv) FFHC (Wales) Spring Fair - Cardiff, April 23

(See page 25)

xv) Lord Goronwy-Roberts, Whitchurch, April 24

The President of the Welsh National Council of the UN Association spoke on
problems of the modern world.

xvi) UN Association Annual General Meeting - Temple of Peace, April 25

(See page 22) .

xvii) CEWC-Cymru Annual General Meeting - Temple of Peace, May 16

(See page 23)

xviii) Goodwill Message of the Youth of Wales to the World - Neges Ewyllys Da,
May 18

They Message, administered by Urdd Gobaith Cymru in conjunction with the Welsh
National Council of the UN Association, dealt in the International Year of the
Disabled with the disabled person's ability to cope with difficulties while other more
fortunate people often became bitter in the face of the world's problems.

xix) West Glamorgan Conference on the Brandt Report - Swansea, May 23
The guest speaker at University College was Professor Charles Elliott, Director,
Centre for Development Studies. Representatives of the political parties included:
Conservative, Sir Anthony Meyer MP; Labour, Dr. John France (am), Mr. Alan
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Williams MP (pm); Liberal, Mrs. C. Barton; Plaid Cymru, Dr. D.H.M. Joynson. The
Principal of University College, Professor Robert Steel, welcomed the gathering of
60 representatives of organisations in the county.

xx) Mr. Khaled Bitar - Cardiff, June 5-6

The Executive Assistant to the Chairman of the Royal Jordanian Airline visited the
Welsh Centre to discuss Middle Eastissues. He also visited the National Museum of
Wales as the guest of the Director, and the Welsh Folk Museum at St. Fagans.
xxi) United Kingdom Workcamp Organisers’ Co-ordinating Committee -
Temple of Peace, June 10-11

The UK Workcamp Organisers’ Co-ordinating Committee (WOCC), a body founded
to discuss problems of arranging workcamps, met for the first time in Wales. On
June 11 the Committee visited Brynmawr, the site of the firstinternational workcamp
in Britain in 1931 (See page )

xxii) World Children’s Day - June 15

The Director of the Welsh Centre, Mr. W.R. Davies, broadcast on UNICEF's IYDP
project in the Sudan.

xxiii) UK UNA Director - Blaenau Gwent, Cynon Valley, Carleon, Newport -
June 15-16

Rev. David Harding visited civic leaders and spoke about UNICEF's special
International Year of BDisabled People (IYDP) project in the Sudan. He was also
entertained at the Gwent Institute of Higher Education by the Chairman of the
Govenors, County Councillor Garth Jenkins, and the Principal, Mr. Mel Harris.
xxiv) North Wales Conference on the Brandt Report - Colwyn Bay July 4

The guest speaker was Mr. George Foggon on the theme of Unemployment with an
introduction by Mr. Mervyn Phillips, Chief Executive of Clwyd. The 60 delegates,
including the Chairman of Clwyd County Council, County Councillor G.A. Lee, were
welcomed by the Mayor of Colwyn Borough, Clir. Dr. Janet Williams.

xxv) Sir Arthur Davies - Temple of Peace, July 20

The Director-General Emeritus of the World Meteorological Organisation visited the
Welsh Centre.

xxvi) Mr. Colin Mackenzie - Temple of Peace, August 13

The Director of Information at UN Food and Agricultural Organisation (FAO) visited
the Welsh Centre.

xxvii) INTERNATIONAL SERVICE PROGRAMME - All Wales, June-August

The programme consisted of 12 camps. Almost 150 volunteers from 18 different

countries were involved; from Bolivia, Canada, Czechoslovakia, Denmark,

England, Finland, France, Germany, Holland, Ireland, Italy, Morocco, Poland,

Spain, Switzerland, Turkey, USA and Wales.

June 1-June 22 CARDIFF. (South Glam)

June 29 - July 20 These four workcamps were arranged by the newly

July27-Aug 10 created UNA Joint Workcamps Committee and

Aug 17 -Aug 31 work included Playschemes, Community Service,
City Farm, Preparation of Carnivals.
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SWANSEA. (West Glam)
Building of adventure playground in grounds of
mental hospital

June 20-July 18

July 6-July 27 PENTRE IFAN, (Dyfed).
Conservation and nature work in conjunction with
the Urdd

July 7 - July 31 LLANBERIS (Gwynedd).

Conservation work on Snowdon in conjunction
with National Park and British Trust for Conservation
Volunteers.

OGMORE. (Mid Glam)

Holiday Scheme for children from S. Wales valleys
TONYREFAIL/GILFACH GOCH (Mid Glam).
Playscheme

TREALAW, (Mid Glam).

Playscheme

RHYDYFELIN, (Mid Glam).

Playscheme

CILFYNYDD/GLYNCOCH, (Mid Glam).
Playscheme

The workcamp programme attracted good press coverage. Receptions were held to
allow the volunteers to meet local authority leaders and representatives of the local
community.

In addition more than 70 volunteers from the United Kingdom were sent to
workcamps in Bulgaria, Canada, Czechoslovakia, Denmark, Finland, France,
Germany, Holland, Hungary, Morocco, Poland, Spain, Switzerland, and Turkey.
On June 10-11 the UNA (Wales) International Service Committee hosted a meeting
of the United Kingdom Workcamp Organisers’ Co-ordinating Committee (WOCC),
the first time such a meeting has been held in Wales. On June 11 the Committee
visited Brynmawr (Gwent) on the occasion of the 50th Anniversary of the first
international workcamp in Britain, held there in 1931.

July 13 -July 31
July 25 - Aug 22
July21-Aug8
Aug1-Aug23

Aug1-Aug?29
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Financial Appeal

At the 1979 Annual Meeting, grave concern was expressed for the financial
security of the Welsh Centre. Itwas pointed out that the proportion of assured annual
income was so small in relation to annual expenditure, that an undue proportion of
staff time had to be spent in fund-raising at the expense of furthering the objectives
of the Centre itself. The lack of security has led to a fairly rapid staff turnover which
has caused considerable working difficulties in an organisation as small as the
Centre.

As a result, a Sub-Committee to raise funds was set up under the Chairmanship
of Mr. Christopher Pollard with Mr. Gerry McMorran as Hon. Project Director. The
aim is to achieve a capital base of £250,000 to produce an income at a level which
would help secure more soundly the work of the Centre during the 80's. To date,
some £60,000 has been raised, including grossed-up covenants.

1983 will mark the Tenth Anniversary of the Welsh Centre’s opening and a major
effort will be undertaken to raise these funds by the end of that special year.

All associated with the Centre and its Committees are strongly urged to do their
upmost to seek support for the fund.

WELSH COLLEGE OF HORTICULTURE
NORTHOP, MOLD CLWYD.

Principal: C.J. Mitchelmore, NDH., M.l.Biol.

Courses available:
Ordinary National Diploma
in Floristry and Flower Production.
Advanced National Certificate
in Landscape Construction.
National Certificate in Horticulture:
Commercial Horticulture
Amenity Horticulture
| City and Guilds Agricultural Mechanics Certificatre
Machinery and Mechanisation
College Diploma and Certificate Courses
Floristry and Flower Production.
Prospectus and applications forms available
I from the Principal.
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Finance

Excluding special designated funds of £1474, £116,030 was held in the UNA
(Wales) Trust at the close of its financial year on December 31, 1980. Interest of
some £14,000 helped to meet some of the core costs of the Centre so far as its
charitable activities were concerned. While such reserves may seem at first sight
healthy, the interest represents virtually all the assured income that the Trust has. If
grants which are usually made on an annual basis were to cease, the lack of such
reserves would mean the dismemberment of the Centre.

Each Member Organisation of the Co-ordinating Committee makes a
contribution of £25 annually to the Welsh Centre for International Affairs' account,
which at 31 August, 1981 stood at £720 after a loan of £5,000 to the UNA (Wales)
Trust. A proportion of the costs of the Annual Report was met from this account. For
information there is appended a summary of the Trust Accounts.

LEGACIES

In 1976 we received our first legacy and it may accordingly be appropriate to
remind members of the 1972 Finance Act. This Act made valuable concessions to
charities and gifts of property to charities exempt form Capital Gains Tax. The 1975
Finance Act excludes from Capital Transfer Tax gifts to charities up to certain limits.
Important provisions were made in the year’s Budget in favour of charities. The limit
of exemption for bequests from Capital Transfer Tax was increased to £20,000. The
gift may be made in the lifetime of the donor, or in his or her will. Anyone kindly
minded to benefit the Trust in this way should seek the advice of his or her solicitor on
the substantial benefits involved.

COVENANTS

The Finance Act 1980 made new provisions with regard to gifts to charities in the
form of a deed of covenant. Under the new provisions payments made on or after 6
April 1980 will rank for tax relief, providing the commitment under the deed is
capable of exceeding a period of three years. Furthermore individuals can, in
addition to receiving income tax relief at the basic rate of 30%, obtain relief at higher
rates of income tax which they may be paying and the investment income surcharge
in respect of payments made on or after 6 April 1981. The amount relieved against
the higher rates of income tax and investment income surcharge is limited to a
maximum of £3,000 per annum. Your accountant would clarify any difficulties.

Legacies and covenants should be made payable to UNA (Wales) Trust, Charity
Number 259701.



Welsh Centre for International Affairs U.N.A. (WALES) TRUST

Receipts and Payments during the year ended 31st August 1981 BALANCE SHEET AS AT 31 DECEMBER 1980
Balance at 31st August 1980 £5,848-97 1979 1980
£ £
Sfiif;s Fom i o 61,300  Contributed Funds 82,049
: 24,754 Income & Expenditure Account 33,980
gyt [ 1,324 International Brigade Fund . 1,474
Annual Contributions:- ] 34.199 IYC Fund -
David Davies Memorial Institute 50.00 e -
F.F.H.C.(W) 25.00 | M 117,504
C.EW.C.-Cymru 25.00
U.N.A. Welsh National Council 25.00
U.N.A. (Wales) Trust 25.00
/ 195.00 Represented by:
Intereston Deposit Account — 59,074 InvZStments atéost (Market Value £104,072) 85,301
£6,132.61 44,226 Current Assets 69,432
DEDUCT - 1,324 International Brigade Fund )specially ear- 1,474
Payment U.N.A. (Wales) Trust - Part 34,199 IYC Fund )marked funds =
Paymentof A.G.M. Expenses 412.46 138,823 156,207
£5,720.15 17,246 Less: Creditors and WCIA Loan 38,703
Balance at Bank 31st August 1981 £ 720.15 121,577 117,504
Loan-U.N.A. (Wales) Trust 5,000.00
£5,720.15

M.T. Pill Q.C. (Chairman)
E. Alun Griffiths (Joint-Treasurer)

WE HAVE EXAMINED THE FOREGOING STATEMENT WITH THE RECORDS OF THE
CENTRE AND CERTIFY THAT IT IS CORRECT.

H.W. VAUGHAN & CO.,
CHARTERED ACCOUNTANTS.

Swansea, 14th September, 1981.

N.B. *Any slight discrepancy in this summary results from the omission of pence.
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1979

6,938
10,679
8,522
3,605
9,355

6,061
5,631
430

411
£39,940

23,675
3,982
7,409

468
£35,534
4,406
20,348
£24,754

INCOME AND EXPENDITURE FOR THE YEAR
ENDED 31 DECEMBER 1980

Income

Donations

Interest and Dividends

0.D.M. Grant

1.Y.C. Grant

Service Fees and Fund raising costs

Donationsre:

Temple of Peace £8,153

Less Outgoings £5,401
Sundry Other Income: Llanedeyrn Road £ 405

Royalties £ 296

U.N.L.C.Grant £ 440
Expenditure

Salaries, Pensions & N.I.

Travel, Meetings, Conferences & Sundry
Postage, Stationery, Telephone and Literature
Office Equipment & Repairs

Excess of Income over Expenditure
Balance brought forward

Balance carried forward per Balance Sheet

M.T. Pill Q.C. (Chairman)
E. Alun Griffiths (Joint Treasurer)

1980

5,983
14,310
7,990
2.040
22,5652

2,752

£47,544"
£ 9,226
£24,754

£33,980

N.B. “Any slight discrepancy in this summary results from the omission of pence
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UN International Year of Disabled People 1981

The U.N. General Assembly proclaimed 1981 as the L.Y.D.P. and called for a
world plan of action to help the 500 million disabled people in the world. One of the
five main objectives of the year was to promote effective measures for the
prevention of disability. Consequently, UNICEF had a particular role to play. The
Welsh Centre was asked to co-ordinate a fund-raising campaign in Wales for the
‘Silent Emergency’ in the Sudan, where there are seven and a half million children,
of whom 1 in 4 will not live to see his first birthday. Sudan was chosen because itis
one of the poorest countries in the world. In addition to UNICEF, the World Health
Organisation, Food and Agricultural Organisation and the International Labour
Organisation are making concentrated efforts to improve the quality of life there.

As a contribution to the International Year the Centre agreed to raise £60,000 for
UNICEF’s work. The Mayors and Chairmen of 29 of the principality’s Borough and
District Councils pledged their respective areas to co-ordinate and promote local
fund-raising efforts. At the half year point it was encouraging to find that some
£10,000 had been received from a variety of sources. The Campaign is scheduled to
last until March 31, 1982.

The Advisory Committee for Development Education and Information

The Committee covered the following during the 1980-1 session: Primary,
Secondary and Tertiary education, the follow-up to the Brandt Report, preparations
for the first World Food Day Conference, development resource centres,
eisteddfods, links with local authorities and the media.

Members include: Mr. John Beale, Director of Education, West Glamorgan
County Council; Miss Ann Davies, Secretary, Wales Young Farmers’ Clubs; Mr.
Peter A. Dean, Welsh National Council, UN Association; Mr. R. Hanwell; Mrs. Alison
Heard, Assistant Secretary, CEWC-Cymru; Mr. Elved Jones, Oxfam; Dame
Margaret Miles, formerly Chairman ACDE; Rev. Meirion Roberts, Council of
Churches for Wales; Cty. Clir. R.E. Roberts, W.J.E.C.; Mr. Eirwyn Thomas, HM
Inspectorate, Welsh Office, Rev. Wyn Vittle, Christian Aid; Mr. Gareth Wheatley,
North E. Wales Institute of Higher Education. The Chairman is Dr. Glyn O Phillips,
Principal, North E. Wales Institute of Higher Education and the Chairman of CEWC-
Cymru. The Secretary is the Director of the Welsh Centre.

Special Papers

In 1980 the Welsh Centre published Special Paper 8, “The Prevention of War in
Europe”, by its Research Consultant, Goronwy J. Jones.

“The main theme of this paper is that in order to prevent war with the Warsaw
Pact powers in Europe, the only realistic approach is for Britain and her NATO allies
to continue their efforts to maintain the balance of power in the region, whilst seeking
to reach verifiable arms control and disarmament agreements with the Warsaw Pact
powers that would enable the balance of power to be achieved at lower levels of
armaments and military forces. East-West tension should diminish as weapons
decrease.
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armaments and military forces. East-West tension should diminish as weapons
decrease.

In order to justify the importance of maintaining this balance of power in Europe,
the attention of the reader is first drawn to the lessons that we should have learnt
from the two major wars, which caused such an enormous loss of life and
devastation in this century, then to the successful efforts that NATO has made since
its formation in 1949 in maintaining the balance of power and thus the prevention of
war in Europe.

This is followed by an account of the obstacles to East-West agreements on arms
control and disarmament agreements, with suggestions as to how they might
gradually be overcome. Finally, the main features of the Thatcher Government's
defence policy, as well as the views of some of its critics, are discussed.”

1500 copies have been taken by the UN Association in London for distribution
throughout the United Kingdom.

Other publications in this series include:

No. 1 “And Who is my Neighbour?" by Ewart Parkinson, 1976 (Price 50p.)

No. 2 “The Future of the Seas" by Vaughan Lowe, 1977 (Price 20p.)

No. 3 “The Future of United Nations Peacekeeping”, 1977 (Price 50p.)

No.4 National Conference on Major World Eonomic Problems in Conjunction
with the World Bank”, 1977 (Price 25p.)

No. 5 “The Development Resource Centre in the Welsh Centre for International
Affairs” by Miranda Green, 1978 (Price 20p.)

No. 6 “An Introduction to Agrarian Development in the World Economy” by Mostyn
Dummer, 1979 (Price 50p.)

No. 7 “Disarmament, Security and Development (with special reference to the
Brandt Report) by Goronwy J. Jones and W.R. Davies, 1980 (Price 50p.)

Development Resource Centre

A wide range of materials, including literature, films and slides is available from
the Welsh Centre.

Publications and Press Cuttings
The Welsh Centre regularly receives over 60 publications and reports on all
aspects of international affairs from the United Nations, regional organisations and
from other sources. A press-cuttings service is maintained under the following
headings:-
Europe; the Americas; the Communist bloc; Asia; Middle East; Africa;
Disarmament; Development and Trade; Environment; United Nations; Domestic.

Contract With UNESCO

The Welsh Centre concluded in 1981 a contract with UNESCO to associate
UNESCO with the Centre's Conferences on issues of particular importance to
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UNESCO such as world peace and development. This has so far involved the
Conferences on the Brandt Report in Swansea and Colwyn Bay

This is the latest in the growing series of links the Centre has established with
international organisations in the eight years of its existence including the U.N., the
World Bank, UNICEF, the Commonwealth Secretariat, the E.E.C., and the
European Court and Commission of Human Rights.

Certificate of Merit

The Welsh Centre was awarded a Certificate of Merit by the United Kingdom U.N.
Association for its use of the media to further international justice and peace.

The Certificate was presented to the Director, Mr. W.R. Davies, by the Editor-in-
Chief of the Observer, Dr. Conor Cruise O'Brien in London on March 11.

The United Kingdom Freedom from Hunger Campaign

The Committee administered from the Welsh Centre is supporting four main
projects, two in India, one with the Bihar State Dairy Corporation, to set up a dairy in
Muzaffarpur (£317,000) and the other a cattle improvement scheme with the
Pradesh Dairy Co-operative Federation, Uttar Pradesh, (£118,000), one in Malawi
to develop a Nutrition Trading Unit at Bunda College (£86,000); water-drilling with
Family Farms, Zambia (£51,000).

Grants have been given in 1980/81 to support two V.S.0O. workers in Kenya and
Thailand (£1,200) to the Zimbabwe F.F.H.C. (£609), to the Wales (U.N.I.C.E.F.)
project for 1.Y.D.P. in the Sudan £2,000.

21



Reports of Organisations Represented on the
Co-Ordinating Committee

The Organisations -represented on the Co-ordinating Committee have made
important contributions to the activities of the Welsh Centre. But it has not been felt
necessary to refer to them specifically in each case. Summaries of their Reports are
set out below. Copies of the Reports are available on request.

(a) UNITED NATIONS ASSOCIATION, WELSH NATIONAL COUNCIL
Annual General Meeting. The 35th AGM was held at the Temple of Peace on April
25th. Lord Goronwy-Roberts was unanimously re-elected President and Mr. Ray
Palmer, Hon. Treasurer. At a subsequent meeting of the National Council, the
following were elected to the Executive Committee for 1981-4; Mr. G. Brace, Mr. J.
Burford, Mr. H.V. Davies, Mr. K. James, Dr. T.P. Jones, Dr. Rosa Morris, Mr. G.
Slade, Mr. J. Davidson, Mr. Dale Owen and Mr. Alun Rowlands. At a subsequent
meeting of the Executive Committee, Mr. Goronwy J. Jones was unanimously re-
elected Chairman.
Future of United Nations Association. It was agreed that for an experimental
period of one year, UNA should concentrate on its role as a non-party, political
pressure organisation. Any new local groups should be based on constituency
boundaries and maintain regular contact on policy issues with their MP., MEP,. and
prospective candidates.
Policy Developments. Issues discussed during the year included International
Development Strategy, Detente, Disarmament and Deterrence, Disaster and Relief
Organisations, Nuclear Disarmament, EEC and the Palestinian Question, Northern
Ireland, EL Salvador and the Israeli attack on Iraq.
Obituary. Members were saddened by the death of Mrs Cynthia Roper (late of
Pontypool). and of Lord Goronwy-Roberts.
Congratulations. Members were delighted by the award of an Honorary M.A. by
the University of Wales to Mr. Aiwyn Evans (Swansea).
Membership. At the close of 1980 there was a membership of 780, a decrease of 77
on 1979. It was agreed that a flat rate of £6 per annum be adopted.
Woman's Advisory Council. The Council held its usual quarterly meetings.
Speakers included: October 4, Dr. Patricia Howell, Radiation Biologist, ‘Nuclear
Power and the Public’, February 7, Mrs B. Bradby, Chairman, Women's Advisory
Council, UNA of Great Britain and Northern Ireland, 'UN Mid-Decade Conference
for Women', May 2, Mr. J. Homewood, Secretary S. Glamorgan, IYDP, 'IYDP 1981,
July 4, Mr. Elfed Jones, Oxfam, ‘The Brandt Report'.
At the Annual General Meeting on May 2nd the following offices were elected:
ghz:tl:nan Mrs. M. Bold; Vice-Chairman, Mrs G.C. Evans; Secretary, Mrs. V.L.
mith.
United Kingdom General Council - London, April 3rd-5th. The Chairman of the
Executive Committee, Mr. Goronwy Jones and the Secretary, Mr. W.R. Davies
represented UNA Wales at the UK Annual Meeting at Goldsmiths College, London.
A wide range of resolutions were discussed : Afghanistan, Bolivia, Central America,
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Chemical and Biological Weapons, Disarmament, Kampuchea, the Middle East,
Namibia, Nuclear War, Proliferation and Nuclear Energy, Political Misuse of UN
Agencies, Revision of the UN Charter, the Brandt Report, Codes of Marketing,
Security and Co-operation in Europe, Development Education, Arms Sales to Third
World Countries, Human Rights, Incitement to Racism and Religious Hatred, the
International Monetary System, International Seed Library, Law of the Sea, the
Media, Citizenship and Dependent Territories, Persecution of the Jews in Soviet
Union, Preservation of World Forests, the Status of Women, Year of Disabled
People and the Work of the UN Disaster and Relief Organisation.

The problems of the Middle East had been discussed at length at the 1980 Annual
Meeting in Edinburgh following which a Special Commission was set up under the
Chairmanship of Mr. Malcolm Pill, QC, a former Chairman of the Welsh Executive
Committee. The recommendations of the Commission were approved by the AGM.

(b) COUNCIL FOR EDUCATION IN WORLD CITIZENSHIP - CYMRU.

Annual General Meeting. At the A.G.M. on May 16, 1981, the following Officers
were unanimously re-elected: President, Dr. A.B. Oldfield-Davies; Vice-Presidents,
Sir Alfred Nicholas, Miss M.M. Copland; Chairman, Dr. Glyn O Phillips; Vice-
Chairmen, Miss V. Brown, Mr. R.C. Parry, Mr. J. Watkins; Treasurer, Mr. R.C. Parry
Annual National Residential Sixth Form Conference. The Sixth Form
Conference, held at Atlantic College, St. Donats, from 10 - 14 April, was the main
event of the year.

some 50 sixth formers from every part of Wales. They were joined by Atlantic
College Students. The theme proved to be popular and the participants found the
sections on Japan and China especially interesting. Miss Elizabeth Wright, Director
of GB-China Centre, Miss K. Shimoda, the Japanese Embassy and Mr. Richard
Tames of the School of Oriental and African Studies also participated.

Mr. Christopher Laidlaw, Assistant Director of the Commonwealth Secretariat, was
the inaugural speaker. Mr. Laidlaw spoke about the economic trends in the Pacific,
particularly in relation to its emergence on the world market. Other speakers made
valuable contributions, Dr. Tony Hopkin of University College Cardiff and Mr. Eirwyn
Thomas, HMI, being particularly helpful.

International Year of the Disabled (IYDP) 1981. The Sudan UNICEF appeal was
launched in schools as CEWC's effort towards this special year. A fund-raising
target of £15,000 was set, which matched that for the Year of the Child.
Curriculum Development - Development Education: Mode Il ‘O’ Level
Syllabus. The final acceptance of the ‘O’ Level course was delayed while the re-
organisation of the national examination took place by the W.J.E.C. The response
from schools was very good. Over 35 schools expressed interest in taking up the
course as soon as possible. The Assistant Secretary is maintaining links with these
schools so that appropriate steps can be taken when the future of the ‘O’ Level is
known.

Junior Project in conjunction with UNICEF: The Assistant Secretary has been
working closely with the Education Officer of UNICEF, Mrs. M. Yerrell, to introduce
development education in Primary Schools in Wales. The Assistant Secretary
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publicised the UNICEF teaching packs on Water, Food and Blindness. The
response was good. In addition the Assistant Secretary visited Primary Schools to
talk to the pupils on the theme of Water.

Welsh Language Materials. In order to extend the range of the project, the
teaching packs were also produced in Welsh. This was made possible by two
grants, one from UNICEF, the other from the Welsh Office. The UNICEF grant was
especially important as it was the first award to be made in Wales by the National
Committees for UNICEF in Europe from the Mutual Assistance Fund. The help from
both UNICEF and the Welsh Office enabled CEWC to make valuable headway in
the provision of Welsh language material.

Seminar on International Understanding in the Welsh Context - Nov 14. An
important seminar on the teaching of development education and international
understanding was organised by the Assistant Secretary on November 14. Over 60
delegates attended, representing the Education Advisory Service, the Inspectorate,
school and college teaching staff and students of education. The session was
opened by Mr. Ted O'Connor of the School of Oriental and African Studies, the
Chairman of the Standing Conference on Education for International Understanding
(SCEIU). Case studies for the Primary, Secondary and Tertiary sectors were given,
and Baroness Young, Minister of State for Education, presented the Government's
view point. The Seminar was held at the Welsh Centre.

Schools Competitions. Following the success of the IYC Primary Schools
Competition, the Assistant Secretary organised a similar event this year, kindly
sponsored again by Drake Educational Associates. The theme of the competition,
which drew 168 entries was *‘Rich Man, Poor Man". Prizes in the form of book
tokens were awarded on a county basis. An overall winner was also selected, Susan
Harris of Hopkinstown, Pontypridd.

A pioneering Secondary School Competition was organised with the help of Mr.
William Davies of Cwmbran. Mr. Davies, a long-standing member of UNA,
generously donated £700 for a competition which would be held in memory of his
late wife, Sallie. A further donation enabled CEWC to offer prizes of £100, £50 and
£25. The initial competition will be an essay on *“The man or woman, living today,
who has made the greatest contribution to world peace”.

Other Events. The Assistant Secretary has continued to visit member schools in all
parts of Wales, maintaining valuable personal links. A wide variety of school events
took place throughout the year. These included four sixth-form Conferences on the
Security Question at Swansea, Cwmbran, Mold and Porthcawl. Over 50 schools
were involved.

The Brandt Report was the subject of a Seminar at Caernarfon and a second
conference at Mold while similar development issues were debated by fifth formers
at Pontllanfraith. Neighbouring schools participated in each. The S. Glamorgan
events, the 5th Form UN Debate and the Donald Miller Public Speaking Competition
were successful, as was the T. Jacob Jones Speaking Competition at Ogwr. The
children’s Christmas Party, organised by the Cardiff UNA and Voluntary Community
Service, was again assisted by willing Sixth Formers of member schools. The
Assistant Secretary also attended the 19th Annual Residential Conference for
Students in Industry at Aberystwyth in September.
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Obituary: Members were deeply saddened to learn of the death of Mrs. Lilian
Oldfield-Davies, wife of the President, Dr. A.B. Oldfield-Davies in Cardiff on July 22.

(c) FREEDOM FROM HUNGER CAMPAIGN (WALES)

Biennial Fair: The major event of 1980-1 was the Spring Fair at the City Hall Cardiff.
Over £5000 was raised to support the Welsh Centre to enable it to continue its work
for underprivileged people all over the world.

The guest of honour was HRH the Duchess of Gloucester and the Fair was opened
by Mr. Wynford Vaughan Thomas. Ladies from over 30 organisations worked
together to raise this spendid amount under the Chairmanship of Mrs. J.T. Morgan
(Swansea)

The total amount raised by the Welsh Committee of the Freedom From Hunger
Campaign since its inception approaches £600,000.

Valete

To Mr. Peter Dean, the Deputy Director who left in August after two years to
become Director of Powys Rural Council; to Mrs. Freda Morgan who retired to
Devon in October 1980 after serving FFHC Wales and UNA since 1965.

We wish them both well.
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THE WELSH CENTRE EXISTS TO

... advance study of and research into questions of international concern
through conferences, lectures, research and publications and also to
encourage discussion of such questions by the general public.

... A donation of £10 per annum to the UNA (Wales) Trust ensures membership
“of the Centre 1000" club, receipt of the Centre's publications and full
information about its activities.

Bankers Order
To the Manager
BANK ... ransenensseinstsasnns o corssaas s o et O S S
Address 3
Please pay UNA (Wales) Trust £ s every

month/year starting on ............................ (date) until further
notice.

Signature
Address

Pay to Midland Bank Ltd., University Branch, 36 Park Place, Cardiff
(40 16 38) Account 93003051.

Covenant

...............................................................................................

undertake to pay UNA (Wales) Trust each year for seven years
(or during my lifetime if shorter) £ :

SIONOQ T et ettt ORO..........com oo e R S S R B
To complete this covenant your signature requires a witness
WINOSSOS SIGNAIUTD: ....:-..coniinn ensiiussasvseisis s et e S S S

Witnesses address

Please send to Welsh Centre, Temple of Peace, Cathays Park, Cardiff.




ATHROFA GOGLEDD DD CYMRU
THE NORTH WALES INSTITUTE
of higher education

Prifathro/Principal: GLYN O. PHILLIPS, DSc, PhD, CChem, FRIC

Cyngir amryw o wahanol A wide variety of full-time
gyrsiau amser llawn a rhan and part-time courses are
amser yn yr ysgolion canlynol. offered in the following schools.
Bydd yr Athrofa yn falch o The institute would be pleased
anfon manylion pellach to provide any information
ar gais. on request.

ADDYSG EDUCATION
ADEILADWAITH CONSTRUCTION
ARLWYAETH, CATERING, BAKING AND
POBYDDIAETH ac HOME ECONOMICS
ECONOMEG CARTREF

ASTUDIAETHAU RHEOLI MANAGEMENT AND

a BUSNES BUSINESS STUDIES
CELFYDDYDAU CREATIVE AND
CREADIGOL a EXPRESSIVE ARTS
MYNEGIANNOL

DYNIAETHAU HUMANITIES

MASNACH COMMERCE
MATHEMATEG, MATHEMATICS,
YSTADEGAETH a STATISTICS AND
CHYFRIFIADURAETH COMPUTING

METELEG a METALLURGY AND
THECHNOLEG ENGINEERING
PEIRIANNEG TECHNOLOGY
GWYDDORAU SOCIAL SCIENCES
CYMDEITHASOL

GWYDDORAU NATURIOL NATURAL SCIENCES

Further details from The Institute Registrar,
The North E. Wales Institute, Kelsterton College, Connah'’s Quay.




What the Welsh Centre for International
Affairs has achieved

served as a co-ordinating and administrative centre for international
campaigns in Wales.

made over 1,000 visits to schools, and given 50,000 children an
insight into international affairs through projects, competitions,
conferences, talks and curriculum development.

during the past three years, organized voluntary work-camps in local
communities in Wales for 389 young people from 42 countries.

raised over £90,000 during International Year of the Child 1979 to
support the work of the U.N. Children’s Fund (UNICEF).

placed 60 British volunteers overseas this year.

formed practical links with international agencies such as the United
Nations, the EEC and the Commonwealth and hosted three major
UN Conferences for the United Kingdom.

organized U.K. involvement in the Freedom from Hunger
Campaign.

provided a Standing Conference for thirty local authorities and a
cross-section of national institutions.

held annual Anniversary Meetings addressed by leading statesmen
including two Prime Ministers.
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